
 
  

Ministry of Health 
Population Health Branch 

1st Floor, 3475 Albert St. 
Regina, Canada  S4S 6X6 

 
January 7, 2022 
 
TO: Saskatchewan Health Authority 
 Indigenous Services Canada- Saskatchewan Region 
 Northern Intertribal Health Authority 
 Saskatchewan Medical Association 
  College of Registered Nurses of Saskatchewan 
 Saskatchewan College of Pharmacy Professionals 
 Saskatchewan College of Paramedics  
 Saskatchewan College of Respiratory Therapists  
 Saskatchewan Association of Licensed Practical Nurses 
 College of Physicians and Surgeons of Saskatchewan 
 Registered Psychiatric Nurses Association of Saskatchewan 
 Drug Plan and Extended Benefits Branch 
 
Re: Additional COVID-19 Immunizations Discontinued for Travel Puposes  
 
Dear Colleagues: 
 
Effective immediately: 
1. Additional COVID-19 vaccine doses for travel purposes will no longer be provided to those 18 

years and older, as this population is eligible to receive a booster dose three months after the 
last dose of their COVID-19 primary immunization series. 

2. The COVID-19 Vaccine Benefit/Risk Form for Individuals Requesting to Receive Additional (Third 
and/or Fourth) Doses is no longer required to be completed and the August 17, 2021, directive 
letter to use this form, especially for travellers, has been rescinded.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Dr. Saqib Shahab 
Chief Medical Health Officer 


